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I am writing to you as a dealership detailer working at AutoMax in Farmington, NM, to 

express my concerns regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean 

Trucks Rules being considered in New Mexico. While I understand and appreciate the 

environmental benefits these rules aim to achieve, I am worried about their impact on 

our industry, specifically on dealerships and their employees. 

As someone who works closely with a variety of vehicles daily, I have firsthand 

experience with the preferences and needs of our customers. The proposed rules, while 

environmentally progressive, may pose significant challenges to our dealership 

operations, potentially impacting both sales and employment. 

One of my primary concerns is the potential reduction in customer choices. If the new 

rules lead to an increase in the cost of vehicles due to advanced technology 

requirements, this could limit the options available to our customers, especially those in 

lower income brackets. We pride ourselves on providing vehicles that suit a wide range 

of needs and budgets, and these regulations may hinder our ability to do so. 

Additionally, the transition to selling and maintaining a higher proportion of clean 

vehicles requires significant investment in training and infrastructure. As a detailer, I 

foresee a need for extensive retraining to handle the specific maintenance and detailing 

requirements of advanced clean cars and trucks. This transition could strain our 

dealership's resources and potentially lead to job insecurity for employees. 

Moreover, the current infrastructure in New Mexico, such as charging stations for 

electric vehicles, does not yet seem adequate to support a rapid transition. This could 

lead to practical difficulties for our customers and affect their buying decisions. 

I fully support efforts to improve our environmental footprint. However, I believe that 

these rules need to be implemented in a manner that considers the economic and 

practical realities of all stakeholders involved, including dealerships and their employees. 

I urge the decision-makers to reconsider the pace and nature of these rules, aiming for a 

more gradual transition that allows businesses like ours to adapt without significant 



negative impacts. It is crucial to find a balance that supports environmental goals while 

also considering the economic well-being of those in the automotive industry. 

Thank you for considering my perspective on this matter. I am open to further 

discussion and hope that a more inclusive approach can be found. 

Sincerely, 

Sekyle Jameson 


